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July 9, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for your review is the “Equity and Social Justice” ordinance.  Through the adoption of a shared policy framework for equity and social justice, the legislation is designed to formalize King County’s commitment to creating opportunities for all.
In 1964, Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. proclaimed, “I have audacity to believe that peoples everywhere can have three meals a day for their bodies, education and culture for their minds, and dignity, equality and freedom for their spirits.”  In 1986, when King County renamed itself for Dr. King, it committed to integrating this vision into the work of the county.
Twenty-six years after the council vote to rename King County, inequities persist in both our nation, and our region.  In King County, our jails are disproportionately filled with men of color, the education achievement gap between minority and white students endure, and health outcomes for low income residents are far poorer than for wealthier residents.  These inequities are not random, but rather the product of our past and current decisions, policies and the implementation of those policies.  
King County is committed to combating inequities not only because doing so will help those most in need in our communities, but also because it will help us thrive as a region.  By creating the conditions in our communities for people to realize their full potential, including access to family wage jobs and job training, affordable and healthy housing, all modes of safe and efficient transportation and a healthy physical environment, we strengthen our economy, enrich our culture and with more perspectives at the table, are better prepared to tackle twenty-first century challenges.
King County has made great strides towards equity and social justice since the launch of the Equity and Social Justice Initiative in 2008.  Through dialogue with communities, department projects and commitments, and the development and use of an equity impact review tool, King County has begun to chart a path forward.  While this progress is significant, we have far more work to do, and we must not embark upon this work alone.  The size, scope and complexity of the challenge demands collaboration with communities and community based agencies, cities and other jurisdictions, the private and non-profit sectors, and individual champions.  

Recognizing the financial state of the county, this legislation outlines a path towards equity utilizing the existing staff and grant resources currently supporting the Initiative, but requires no additional financial resources be allocated.  
Thank you for your timely consideration of this legislation.  We look forward to working collaboratively across all branches of King County government to create programs and policies that allow all people in King County to reach their full potential.  
If you have any questions, please contact Noel Treat, Chief of Staff in the Executive Office, at 206-263-9625. 
Sincerely, 

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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